
COUNCIL NEWS 
 

 
Flinders Highway update 
A section of Flinders Highway that 
was sealed last week is now open 
to the public. 
People will now be able to access 
the section of Flinders Highway 
from the Pound Lane intersection 
up to the Port Lincoln Golf Course. 
As there is no line marking or 
guard rails installed, the road will 
be opened under a 40km/h speed 
limit. This will also help to protect 
the new seal until it has had time 
to cure. Council asks the public to 
please respect these lower limits 
as higher speeds will have an 
impact on the seal in the first few 
weeks. 
There will traffic control measures 
in place over the Christmas and 
New Year periods, and works will 
recommence under temporary 
traffic lights on Monday, January 
9. 

The Council and contractors thank 
the residents for their patience 
during the construction works, and 
wish you all a happy and safe 
Christmas and New Year’s period. 
 
Waste Management  
Extra kerbside collections 
Extra kerbside rubbish collections 
will occur in Coffin Bay during the 
school holidays on: 

• Friday, 30 December 2022 

• Friday, 6 January 2023 

• Friday, 13 January 2023 

• Friday, 20 January 2023 
All other collections (including 
recycling) will be as normal. 
Cummins & Coffin Bay Waste 
Transfer Stations 
Closed Sunday, December 25 
and Sunday, January 1, otherwise 
normal operating times. 
 
Christmas closure  
The District Council of Lower Eyre 
Peninsula is closed from 4pm, 
Friday, December 23 and 
reopening on Tuesday, January 3. 
Email addresses are not being 
monitored during this time.  
General enquiries will be 
responded to upon our return, 

however in case of a genuine 
emergency please contact the 
following: 

• Animal attacks (General 
Inspector): 0428 762 375 

• Airport enquiries (Port Lincoln 
Airport): 8684 3400 (Please 
contact your airline directly for 
information relating to flights) 

• All other genuine emergencies: 
0488 578 636 

Council wishes everyone has a 
happy and safe Christmas and 
New Year. 
 
New Year’s dry zones 
Notice is hereby given that short 
term Dry Zone areas will be 
applied from 9pm on 31 
December 2022 to 8am on 1 
January 2023 in Coffin Bay and 
Cummins. The possession and 
consumption of liquor is prohibited 
in public areas (excluding licensed 
premises and privately owned 
land) in the designated area within 
Cummins and Coffin Bay during 
this period. 
 
Day-Trip 
Itineraries 
Two new 
Day-Trip 
Itineraries 
have been 
developed to encourage people to 
explore and enjoy Lower Eyre.  
‘Coast to Coast’ is a trail of local 
beaches and seaside townships 
designed to get people out and 
about creating their own self-drive 
adventures, while the ‘Paddock to 
Plate’ features experience-based 
offerings with a local produce 
edge. Visit Council’s website to 
download each guide.  
 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

Donate blood 
People can donate blood when 
the Australian Red Cross 
Lifeblood visits Port Lincoln from 
January 16-19. Pre-book your 
spot at donateblood.com.au, on 
our app or on 13 14 95. 
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